Dear Colaborers in the Kingdom
 
It is time to send a short report. Much is happening in Haiti and in the Dominican Republic. First I would like to tell you about the passing of a much beloved Brother. Brother Dieuseul Poline, preacher for the Rousseau church of Christ, passed on to his reward.
I have often mentioned the Rousseau church. This church is very strong and very evangelistic because of men like Brother  Dieuseul and Brother William.
Brother Dieuseul has been a preacher for over 30 years. He was converted 20 years ago from a very powerful denomination. Because of this faithful brother his former denomination was also converted and many other denominational congregations followed the brother in the faith once for all delivered.
Like so many other preachers in the faith, (more than 50) Dieuseul has had excellent education in our school of preaching in the South. By the way, Dieuseul means God alone, or only with God.
Both Bros William and Dieuseul labored hard to make the Rousseau congregation one of the largest in our  ministry. The Rousseau church building was destroyed completely in the last hurricane and we all (YOU, DEAR SUPPORTERS) rebuilt the building. Today, this congregation has no less than 700 members.
It is amazing what a few faithful men can accomplish. There was never a complaint, never a bad word spoken. It is always easy to follow and imitate such men.
We will always remember Brother Dieuseul.
 
The congregation in Puerto Plata, Dominican Republic, where we operate our school of preaching is constantly producing new contacts, converting them (mainly by our students). They are full of joy when they are indeed ready, willing and capable to give an answer to the questions of denominational prospects. The school of preaching, both in Haiti and in the DR indeed have produced great things, all to the glory of the Lord. I rejoice with students and other members alike when new people are converted. Last Sunday there was a baptism in our SOP.
 
I just got call from Haiti on my Whatsapp. Whereas in the beginning of our ministry no new congregation would count the attendance (they thought what happened to David and his people when he counted the people could happen again.
Not so today, preachers often call me to tell me they had new records and highs.
Also, they always baptized people only on Sundays (denominational custom). I was told of two baptisms last night (Thursday).
 
We are growing in every area. Great!
 
Folks, I am so greatful for your participation in this work, especially your prayers and financial support. We have lost support because of the Corona pandemic. If at all possible, please help us to reach our goals and move from victory to victory.
 
Right now we need to rebuild (TOTALLY) two church buildings, we need to reopen one of our three schools of preaching, I still need to raise funds to buy a newer vehicle. I have many more needs and this work deserves help in every way.
 
Yvonne's situation:
 
The doctors now say something completely different. They say there is no cancer, although they cut out the cancer and now should be cancer free. they think there is a need for more research and tests. Thank you for your prayers, questions and comments.
 
God bless you all,
 
Joe Worndle

